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Welcome Back!!
Grade 5/6 September Newsletter

** **Families who have opted for distance learning will be receiving this letter and email as an FYI**
Friday, September 4th, 2020
Dear Parents and Students, 
WELCOME BACK! My name is Sabrena Day and I will be your child's teacher this year. I am looking forward to teaching the grade five and six class. I am very excited to have your child in the classroom. We have many new routines for the upcoming year, but we will approach all changes with a positive attitude. 

As your child is graduating into a higher grade, I would appreciate your assistance in further developing your child’s work ethic and level of responsibility. I am hoping to teach your child about ownership and accountability for their own work, so in turn they are able to take pride in their accomplishments and further develop their self-esteem and self-worth. 

COMMUNICATION and AGENDAS: 
We will use agendas in the classroom everyday but in the CLASSROOM ONLY. Due to new regulations, we are NOT using agendas for school-home communication. Eventually agendas will be sent home but will not go back and forth, from school to home. There is no charge for the agendas this year. 
If your child is sick or unable to be at school for the day, YOU NEED TO NOTIFY THE OFFICE BY CALLING 519-688-0049. You also need to contact the office if you are picking your child up early from school. 
If you need to reach me, please do so by sending me an email (as agendas are not an option and notes are discouraged at this time).  My email address is: sday@bhncdsb.ca.  
DRESS/GYM CLOTHES: 
Your child will require a pair of indoor and outdoor shoes. The indoor shoes may also be your child’s gym shoes. NO GYM CLOTHES ARE PERMITTED. Students will not be changing for gym this year and gym class will likely take place outdoors the majority of time. 
SCHOOL SUPPLIES: 

Under the circumstances, I am asking that your child bring minimal supplies. We have to keep desks and other areas of the classroom free from all clutter for cleaning purposes. See the list below. 

· A WATER BOTTLE

· Pencils and little sharpener 
· Pencil crayons 

· A few pens

· Markers (optional)  

· Highlighters (1 or 2)  

· A glue stick 

· Scissors (optional) 

· Soft pencil case 
· Mask 
· Mask storage bag (ziplock or brown paper bag or a pencil case)  

Please know that if for any reason you are not able to get these supplies prior to the beginning of school, no worries! I will provide your child with these items. No student will go without. On a side note, binders are not required. We simply do not have room for them in the classroom or in the desks, and they will be sent back home. Students will be provided with duo-tangs instead.  No folders or duo-tangs or notebooks are needed from home. 
WATER BOTTLES:

Please send a reusable water bottle to school. Students will have no access to fountains. They can only use the filling station. 

HOMEWORK and BRIGHTSPACE/D2L: 
I am aware that both you and your child have busy schedules and therefore only a reasonable amount of homework will be sent home. Students will not be given homework, just to have homework. However, the homework that is sent home, is expected to be completed for the next day. I understand that there are times when this may not be possible, but I do request that you and your child make homework a priority.

Homework will be posted on Brightspace/D2L in the ACTIVITY FEED. I will also post important reminders and announcements in the ANNOUNCEMENT section. 

This will only begin the second week of school and your child will know how to access their account from home. 
HOME READING LOGS:

All grade 5 and 6 students will be given a home reading log. The expectation for the first term is that your child read a minimum of 15 minutes per night and on the weekend. The reading material can be of your child’s choice. This may mean a novel from school, comic books, newspaper articles, online articles, magazines, etc. Please initial each night to confirm that your child has read and completed the home reading log. For each page (front and back), your child will receive a small prize. The reading logs are going to be kept at home and only brought to school when completed.  
On Tuesday or Wednesday, an information sheet will be sent home. The information sheet attached to this letter as well, but I will send a paper copy home with your child on Tuesday or Wednesday (depending on what their first day is). It will provide me with some insight to your child and how I can best accommodate for your child in our classroom.

I very much appreciate your cooperation in these matters! I am looking forward to Tuesday! Have a great long weekend! 
Mrs. Sabrena Day 
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Introducing Your Child!

Student Information Form

Child’s Name:______________________             Birthday:__________________________

Address: _____________________________________________________________________

Home Telephone Number: ____________________________

Mother’s Name: __________________  Mother’s Work Phone # ___________________

Father’s Name: ___________________  Father’s Work Phone #  ___________________

When is the best time to reach you? _________________________________________

Names of Brother’s and/or Sisters:          Grade:                    School:        

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Language Spoken at Home: ______________________________________

Allergies: ___________________________________________________________________

Medication(s):______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________
My child arrives at school via:_____________________________________________

My child will depart from school via:_______________________________________

Is there anyone else that may be picking up your child from school, that has your permission to do so?

_____________________________________________________________________________

Please indicate below any other pertinent information you wish to share about your child. Is there anything I should be aware of regarding your child that would be, or may be an issue at school. ____________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Parent’s Signature:____________________________________
